
CITY OF HARRISONBURG 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED LEASE 
 

Please take notice that on Tuesday, July 8, 2025, at 7:00 p.m., in the 

Council Chambers of the City Hall, 409 South Main Street, 

Harrisonburg, Virginia, 22801, the City Council for the City of 

Harrisonburg will hear public comments and thereafter consider an 

ordinance granting a lease of certain real property, consisting of 

11,000 square feet, more or less, located at 2230 Ramblewood Road, 

Harrisonburg Virginia, to be used for the operation of a battery 

energy storage system for the sale of electricity to the Virginia 

Municipal Electric Association No. 1. The term of the proposed lease 

is approximately 15 years. Pursuant to Virginia Code § 15.2-2101(B), 

any party may make a written bid for the lease. A summary of the 

bids will be opened and read aloud in an open session of the Council 

at the aforesaid time and place, and they must be submitted on or 

before July 7, 2025, to the City Manager’s office at Third Floor, 409 

South Main Street, Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801. The City reserves 

the right to reject any and all bids. The full text of ordinance and the 

proposed lease agreement are on file at the City Manager’s Office. 

 

 

Note to Editor: Please run the above notice in the Public Notice 

Section of the Daily News Record on Monday, June 23, 2025, and 

Monday, June 30, 2025, and also place the notice on the public 

notice page of the Daily News Record website. 


